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To:
Bob Neville

Subject:
RE: Swalcliffe Grange 13/01295/F

Bob,

Having carfeully reviewed the WBM report Dr Cockcrofts work does confirm our fears that noise form road traffic, particularly larger horse boxes, will have an measurable adverse impact on dwellings close to routes used to access the application site. This work reinforces our view that a travel plan is needed for the site and could even lend support to the suggestion that a separate access from other land in the applicants control may be required.

The evidence concerning the potential other activities associated with the proposed use would have to cause disturbance is less compelling however I note the Dr Cockcrofts comments are qualified by the information that, at the time of his observations wind conditions favoured the applicants position.

In conclusion he recommends a full acoustic survey is requested. For this to be based on credible field data the measurements needed would have to be taken over a range of weather conditions and when the site is being intensively used. Looking at the applicants proposed calendar of events I think it is unlikely that suitable data could be collected in the immediate short term. I would not be happy to make a judgement on an acoustic report that is based on predictive data alone.

Following our discussions I am still unclear as to the relationship between the applicants permitted development rights and the way the site would operate as an enterprise that combined the use of land for which planning permission had been obtained and land that was only subject to PD rights. I need to understand this fully as it could influence the way the land which is the subject of this application is used.

Rob Lowther

Rob Lowther
Anti Social Behaviour Manager

